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Mayor’s Message 

Hello again, South Weber! 

Hope you are all enjoying summer vacation! Things are heating 

up, and we’re back to making a final push for our general plan. 

We will be sending out another survey for public input, and you 

may respond from June 15 through June 30. Please take time to 

fill this survey out. The City has made a short version for those 

who only have a few minutes. For those who want to take more 

time and supply us with more information, we have provided an 

extended version. We want as much public input as absolutely 

possible, so put June 15 on your calendars, watch for the link, and 

take a few minutes to fill out the survey. We will also have a  

couple of open houses to answer question on June 24 and 25. 

I am happy to report that our parks will be fully open by the end of this week—that         

includes the playgrounds and restrooms. The City will be cleaning the restrooms             

frequently but the playgrounds will NOT be sanitized. Please maintain a 6-foot distance 

from others at the parks, and enjoy the great outdoors! 

We have just selected a contractor for the Canyon Meadows Wetlands Restoration        

Project! Finally! We are happy to report that the bid came in $20,000 under what we had 

budgeted for the project. This contractor will remove the extra fill from the perimeter of 

the park, plant wetland vegetation, and place temporary fences around the areas to     

protect the new growth. Please be mindful of the project and do your best to leave these 

fragile areas alone. In addition to the restoration and the dog park and trail going in next 

to the Posse Grounds, we are looking forward to a new full-size ball diamond at Cherry 

Farms Park as well as pickleball courts at Canyon Meadows Park to come next Spring. 

Hope you all have a wonderful summer filled with good health, peace, and prosperity! 

-Mayor Jo Sjoblom 



Annual Drinking Water Quality Report 

We’re pleased to announce that this year’s 

Annual Drinking Water Quality Report is   

available on our website. This report is         

designed to inform you about the quality of 

the water and services we deliver to you    

every day. Our constant goal is to provide you 

with a safe and dependable supply of drinking 

water. We want you to understand the efforts 

we make to continually improve the water 

treatment process and protect our water re-

sources. We are committed to ensuring the 

quality of your water. Our water sources have 

been determined to be from ground water 

and surface water sources. 

The Drinking Water Source Protection Plan for 

South Weber Water System is available for 

your review. It contains information about 

source protection zones, potential contamina-

tion sources and management strategies to 

protect our drinking water. Our sources have 

been determined to have a low level of sus-

ceptibility from potential contamination. 

You can access this report by visiting our  

website at www.southwebercity.com 

Voting & COVID-19 

The State Legislature passed HB3006 during a 

special session on April 22, 2020. This bill 

made substantial changes to how the Primary 

Election is administered. 

• No Early Voting 

• No In-Person Voter Registration 

• No Election Day Voter Registration 

• Limited Election Day Voting 

• Ballots may only be sent to voters affiliated 

with a participating party or to unaffiliated 

voters who qualify and have requested a 

ballot. 

Davis County is committed to making this   

election as accessible and open as possible 

under these new requirements. 

• Unaffiliated Voters will receive a            

questionnaire to request a ballot 

• Ballots will be mailed to all eligible voters 3 

weeks before the election 

• Return Postage will be paid 

• Ballot drop boxes will be available at all 

City Offices through June 29th 

• A single drive-thru polling location will be 

centrally located in the County and will be 

open on Election Day from 7 am—8 pm. 

Ballots will be mailed beginning June 9, 2020 

and must be postmarked by June 30th. 

Don’t crowd your gas meter. Your natural gas 

meter must be easily accessible to you,    

emergency responders, and Dominion Energy. 

If you suspect a gas leak, please call 911      

immediately. 
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Council’s Corner 

Hey South Weber! As I kick off our “Council’s Corner”, I want to introduce myself to you. Some 

of you may know, but for those that don’t, I grew up in a farming community in Weber Coun-

ty. I was the 4th generation to  live on the same street. Now that I have lived in South Weber 

for 10 years, my children are the 4th generation to live on our street. As you may surmise, 

heritage is important to me and the biggest reason I ran for office. 

I have 3 awesome kids and 1 awesome husband (I couldn’t handle more than one! Ha!).  We 

have 2 cats, 2 goats, 2 cows, a dog and a tortoise. These bring us lots of joy and a few grey 

hairs. I love food (mostly the eating part, not so much the cooking part), I love a challenge, es-

pecially when it includes eating food (Just ask the rest of the council), and I love 90’s country 

music. Fitness is important to me, but then again, maybe it’s not, and I just use it as a way to 

eat more food! 

I am the Chair of the Parks and Recreation Committee. This is the best committee in the city! 

We oversee the budget and happenings of anything that has to do with all the fun stuff in 

South Weber. Our committee consists of myself, Co-Chair Council Member Quin Soderquist, 

Mayor Jo, Dave Larson (City Manager), Mark Larsen (Public Works Director), Curtis Brown 

(Recreation Director), Wes Johnson (Planning Commission), and Brandon Jones (City Engi-

neer). Currently, we are working on our “Parks Priority” list of projects that we are doing 

throughout the city. This list was compiled from information gleaned from a survey that was 

sent out to our residents in 2018. From this list, we are excited to see Cherry Farms park get a 

new baseball diamond and a facelift for the restrooms. Canyon Meadows Park will receive 4 

new pickle ball courts, and a gravel parking lot on the west side of the park. Not a part of our 

“Parks Priority” list, but also noteworthy, is the opening of our new Dog Park located in the 

detention basin of the new housing development near the Posse Grounds. This should be 

open by the end of July. Keep checking back with us for the official open date. 

Thanks for checking out our new “Council Corner” feature. Next month, you will get to hear 

from the lovely, Hayley Alberts. I truly enjoy the time I spend serving on your City Council and 

meeting all the awesome people that also call South Weber home. Please reach out to me if 

you have any concerns whatsoever! 

Angie Petty 

apetty@southwebercity.com 
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General Plan Second Draft Public Comment Period June 15-30 

The public review & comment period for the second draft of the General Plan is scheduled for 

June 15—30. 

A survey is scheduled to be available beginning June 15 online at www.surveymonkey.com/r/

ImaginSouthWeber2 and paper copies will be made available at City Hall. 

An open house is scheduled for June 24 & 25 from 6:00—7:30 pm each night. Open house 

details with modifications due to coronavirus safety guidelines will be announced as they are 

finalized. 

Thank you for taking the time to review & comment on the second General Plan draft. Com-

munity input is vital to the success of the plan. 

 Family Activity Center 

The FAC is now open under Yellow Risk 

Level guidelines. Check out our             

Facebook  page for hours of operation. 

Spring Soccer has been canceled. 

The Recreation department is offering 

short T-Ball to Machine clinics. These 

will be held Monday through Thursday 

from 3:30 pm—7:00 pm. 

Please contact Curtis Brown  at 

cbrown@southwebercity.com for open 

times. 

Follow us on Facebook! 

http://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ImagineSouthWeber2
http://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ImagineSouthWeber2

